Dear sirs, 

My names is Jade Whitaker and I own and occupy 84 Hampden Square, Upper Heyford, Bicester, OX25 5AH with my partner Simon Farnworth. We are emailing you to appose the planning application regarding the reference noted above.

We strongly appose the proposed acoustic fence due to numerous reasons which are as follows.

1) We brought into the area and development as Dorchester advertised it and sold us our home as the 'ideal lifestyle location' and I still believe they advertise this. Our lifestyle has been anything but ideal since moving in due to the noise from the car wash. It is above the legal limit (official tests were carried out and reported) and we have been dealing with environmental health on the matter for a long time and this is the first formal action we have heard about. I even logged a complaint ref AF2131877 on 23rd December 2016 which April Bilkhu replied to on 6th January 2017 to say sorry for the delay (as I hadn't heard anything at all) and he'd respond by the end of the week. I've heard nothing directly in response to my complaint which I'm sure is outside regulations for complaints. Anyhow I fail to see how an acoustic fence will make our area an ideal lifestyle location as it will make the area look even more undesirable for us. Also for prospective buyers if we wanted to sell and move home. 

2) We feel that an acoustic fence will give the workers the idea that it's OK to make noise as the fence is there. I fail to understand how the fence will protect us from the noise of car horns, employers shouting, wheel spins, car alarms and flood lights that are left on regularly and shine into our bedroom. 

3) As this is the first we have heard (officially) about this fence. As originally we was told Dorchester decided against it due to the cost so I don't see what's changed there and why it is now acceptable?? We have not been consulted over this and feel we have continuously been walked all over and not taken seriously. The car wash has had a massive impact for the worse to our lives and now we are to have an ugly huge fence to look at. 

4 ) We have been given no information about the effectiveness of such acoustic fencing and in fact have received no further help / advice from anyone including Mr Bilkhu. 

5) A letter to my neighbour Glyn Denis saying that Amrik Bilkhu had to give the proposed works a reasonable time to be completed '6 months' when Glyn has been working on this issues since before we moved in in February 2016! I feel Amrik has not acted within regulations and has not done his job effectively given the evidence provided on multiple occasions. 

6) If the fence was to go ahead regardless of the residence objections how long would paragon continue trading here? Will the fence mean that in the future Dorchester would feel it acceptable to renew their lease once again? Continuing our suffering still. 

In summary we would like the paragon car wash moved or shut down and object to an acoustic fence as an acceptable solution. 

Many thanks,

Jade Whitaker & Simon Farnworth.

